GLEBE SOCIETY COMMUNITY FESTIVAL

CELEBRATING 50 YEARS

23-30 June 2019, Harold Park Community Hall, Tramsheds, Forest Lodge





Recorded for posterity ...

Glebe| Forest Lodge in print and film

A select bibliography compiled in June 2019 as part of the Glebe Society's 50th Anniversary Celebrations to assist people who want to know more about this interesting part of Sydney, or those who are interested in, or, who are wishing to undertake research, into the history of the suburbs of Glebe and Forest Lodge.

A selection of the interesting books, DVDs, audio CDs, publications and articles on various aspects of Glebe and Forest Lodge will be on show. A mix of fact and fiction, some tell stories of local people, places, key events, while many used Glebe/Forest Lodge as an interesting film backdrop.

The first part provides a listing of books, articles, DVDs, audio CDs, publications and articles on various aspects of Glebe and Forest Lodge.

The second part of this directory sets out research resources available and provides a guide to techniques on doing your own local research (research tools, data bases, organisations, books, and key resources).

It is not a definitive listing and may be added to over time.

Bibliography Contents

Section	Item	Page
1	Overview of local research resources	3
2	The Glebe Society Publications	3
3	Government Publications	3
4	General Local History	3-4
5	Architecture	4
6	Glebe Estate	5
7	Harold Park	5
8	Harbour and Foreshores	5
9	Homes	5
10	Hospitals	6
11	Personalities	6
12	Politics	6
13	Schools	7
14	Social Conditions	7
15	Sport	7-8
16	Wartime	8
17	Women	8
18	Worship	8
19	Other	9
20	Stories of Glebe	9
21	Sight and Sound	10
22	Valhalla Cinema	10
Appendix 1	Key Local research resources and techniques	11-17

Overview of local research resources

Other resources to use are listed in this section (see Appendix 1 for more details on how to access information

Dictionary of Sydney

https://dictionaryofsydney.org/place/glebe

https://dictionaryofsydney.org/place/forest_lodge

- Trove https://trove.nla.gov.au/
- State Library of NSW https://www.sl.nsw.gov.au
- CITY of Sydney Library https://library.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/Montage/Default.aspx
- State Archives and Records https://www.records.nsw.gov.au
- The City of Sydney Archives https://www.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/learn/history/archives
- Jesse Street women's Library https://www.nationalwomenslibrary.org.au/
- The National Film and Sound Archive https://www.nfsa.gov.au/

2. The Glebe Society Publications



COMMUNITY • ENVIRONMENT • HERITAGE

https://www.glebesociety.org.au/about-glebe/history-heritage/ Under History and Heritage on the Glebe Society's website there is a great deal of information about Glebe and Forest Lodge and also a bibliography. https://www.glebesociety.org.au/publications/bibligraphy/

For more details see Appendix 1

3. Government Publications

Brennan, Deborah Community Services in Glebe: current usage and future needs: a report prepared for the Housing Commission of NSW September 1985

Department of Housing and Construction Glebe Project AGPS 1980

State Planning Authority of NSW Glebe Study. 1971.

4. General Local History

Fitzgerald, Shirley, Sydney 1842-1992, Hale & Iremonger, Sydney 1992 at 68 locations

Lawrence, Joan and Warne, Catherine, 1951- *A pictorial history of Balmain to Glebe*. Kingsclear Books, [Crowns Nest, N.S.W.], 1995. First published in 1995 with title: Balmain to Glebe: the Leichardt Municipality. At 14 locations

- Lawrence, Joan *Balmain, Glebe and Annandale walks.* Hale & Iremonger, Sydney, N.S.W, 1992. At 21 locations
- MacDonnell, Freda The Glebe: portraits and places. Ure Smith, Sydney, 1975.at 39 Locations
- Norman, Lilith, and Sydney Council. *Historical Notes on The Glebe /* by L.G. Norman. Sydney: Council of the City of Sydney, 1960. SLNSW
- Roberts, Alan and Sydney Centre for Educational and Social History *Before streets and houses*. Schools Commission (Special Projects) Innovations Programme?, [Glebe, N.S.W, 1982. At 5 Locations including City of Sydney.
- Roberts, Alan and Glebe School (N.S.W.) *Building the suburbs*. [Sydney Centre for Educational and Social History, Glebe, Sydney, 1982. At 5 Locations including C of S
- Solling, Max *Grandeur & grit : a history of Glebe*. Halstead Press, Ultimo, N.S.W, 2007.at 21 locations incl. C of S
- Solling, Max and Reynolds, Peter L Leichhardt: on the margins of the city: a social history of Leichhardt and the former municipalities of Annandale, Balmain and Glebe. Allen & Unwin, St. Leonards, N.S.W, 1997. At 49 locations
- Solling, Max Glebe, 1790-1891: a study of patterns and processes of growth. [s.n.], [Sydney, 1972. Thesis (M.A.)--University of Sydney, 1973. Bibliography: p.139-142 + references at end of each chapter.
- 1849. [Glebe subdivision plans], various, [Sydney, NSW] SLNSW
- 1865. [Forest Lodge subdivision plans], various, [Sydney, NSW] SLNSW

5. Architecture

- Apperly, Richard et al; A Pictorial Guide to Identifying Australian Architecture; A&R(1998)
- Australian Council of National Trusts. *Historic Places*. Combined ed. Canberra City: Australian Council of National Trusts, 1982. Heritage Reprints (Australian Council of National Trusts. pages 202 to 225
- Dupain, Max: Georgian Architecture in Australia, Ure Smith Sydney (1963)]
- Historic Houses Trust of NSW *Lyndhurst a Brief History' booklet* published by 1984 Jahn, Graham; Sydney Architecture; Watermark Press (1997)
- Morton, Herman; The Architecture of Victorian Sydney; Angus & Robertson (1964)
- Smith, Bernard and Kate *The Architectural character of Glebe*. University Co-operative Bookshop, 1973 (reprinted 1989) Held in over 50 Libraries including Glebe Library and the City of Sydney Archives.
- Office of Environment and Heritage. *Toxteth Lodge Including Interior*. New South Wales Heritage Database.

 https://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?ID=242774
 3
- Vine Hall, Nick *My name is Blacket* The Author, 1983. Note: essentially a family history. An extensive chapter on ETB no detail of Glebe home, church and houses built.

6. Glebe Estate

- Anglican Church of Australia. Diocese of Sydney. Glebe Administration Board 1971, *Glebe report*, Glebe Administration Board, Sydney Periodical .Mitchell Library holds; No. 9 (Oct. 1975)-no. 11 (June 1976); no. 13 (Aug. 1977)-no. 15 (Sept. 1979
- Plan of subdivision of the St. Philip, Glebe Estate [cartographic material] / J. Cook & Co., Lith. 1878? MAP J. Cook & Co. Available at State Library of NSW Mitchell Library Onsite Storage (283.91/S) and other locations and Online access
- Painter, R & Australia. Department of Housing and Construction 1980, *Glebe Project*, Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra Painter, R & Australia. Department of Housing and Construction 1980, Glebe Project, Australian Government Publishing Service, Canberra
- EG Whitlam. *The Whitlam Government 1972-1975* (1985)- Whitlam, Gough, 1916- 1985, The Whitlam government 1972-1975, Viking, Ringwood, Vic has a chapter on the Glebe Estate at 97 Libraries including City of Sydney

7. Harold Park

Marsden, Susan, Max Solling, and Mirvac Limited. *Harold Park : A History.* 2017. Mirvac Projects Pty Limited. [Collection of Brochures Relating to Harold Park Housing Development in Glebe, N.S.W.] / Mirvac Projects Pty Limited. Sydney, N.S.W.: Mirvac Projects Pty Limited, 2012. Print.

8. Harbour and Foreshore

Bevan, Scott. The Harbour. Cammeray, N.S.W. Simon & Schuster Australia, 2017.

Hoskins, Ian. Sydney Harbour: A History Sydney: U of New South Wales, 2011.

- Moore, David, Robert Renew, and Murray. Waldren. *To Build a Bridge :* Glebe Island, Sydney, Australia / David Moore ; Text: Murray Waldren, Robert Renew. Neutral Bay, N.S.W.: Chapter & Verse, 1996.
- Collett, Lee, McDougall, Clark, Lee, Philip, McDougall, Reece, Clark, S. S., and Macquarie University. Centre for Environmental Studies. *Balmain to City Foreshores Study, Iron Cove Bridge to Sydney Harbour Bridge /* Prepared by Betty V. Collett, Philip Lee, Reece McDougall; under the Direction of S.S. Clark. North Ryde: Centre for Environmental Studies, Macquarie U], 1979. Print. Environmental and Urban Studies Report.

9. Homes

These books were based on lan's experiences restoring his home in Mansfield Street and were succeeded by Ian Evan's World of Old Houses web site http://www.oldhouses.com.au/

Evans, Ian Restoring Old Houses. Macmillan, 1979

Evans, Ian The Australian Home. Glebe, N.S.W.: The Flannel Flower Press, 1983

10. Hospitals

- Diphtheria Cottage https://www.glebesociety.org.au/socialhistory/diphtheria-cottage/
- Campbell, G. S & Deck, J. Field 1901, *Proposal for the establishment of a homeopathic hospital in Sydney,* G.S. Campbell, [and] J. Field Deck, Sydney
- Dictionary of Sydney https://dictionaryofsydney.org/organisation/sydney homeopathic hospital. Homeopathic hospital founded in Redfern in 1902 before moving to Glebe in 1915, where it also operated as the local cottage hospital. It closed in 1989 and a Homeopathy Clinic was transferred to Balmain Hospital.
- Royal Alexandra Hospital for Children: Hospital for children constructed at Camperdown to alleviate the congestion at the Sydney Hospital for Sick Children at Glebe. It was in use until the hospital moved to new premises in Westmead in 1995. The building was then converted to apartments https://dictionaryofsydney.org/building/royal_alexandra_hospital_for_children
- Hamilton, D. G. (Donald Graham) & Royal Alexandra Hospital for Children (Sydney, N.S.W.), *Hand in hand : the story of the Royal Alexandra Hospital for Children*, John Ferguson, Sydney Held in 32 libraries
- Hipsley, P. L *The early history of the Royal Alexandra Hospital for Children, Sydney, 1880-1905.*Angus and Robertson, Sydney, 1952.
- Sydney Hospital for Sick Children, and Royal Alexandra Hospital for Children. Rules: Sydney Hospital for Sick Children. Sydney: Gibbs, Shallard &, 1888.

11. Personalities

- Anderson Jayney and Marshall, Christopher R *The Legacies of Bernard Smith*. Power Publications, 2016. [With contribution from Max Solling relating to Bernard's work with The Glebe Society.
- Uren, *Tom Straight* Left Macmillan, 1994 [my recollection is that there are no references to Glebe or the Glebe Estate] Also wrote and co-wrote other titles on urban planning
- Kerr, Joan *Our great Victorian architect Edmund Thomas Blacket,* 1817-1883 Sydney : National Trust of Australia N.S.W., 1983

12. Politics

- Burgmann ,Meredith and Burgmann , Verity 'Green Bans Red Unions' First published 1998- see pages 217-221- Lyndhurst 218 Page 289 protest photo outside Lyndhurst with Bernard & Kate Smith, and Jeanette Knox, Joyce Wallace and Jan Potter
- Faulkner, John. "On the Launch of Local Labor: A History of the Labor Party in Glebe, 1891-2003." Labour History87 (2004): 239-42. Web. Article
- Hogan, Michael (Michael Charles) 2004, *Local labor: a history of the Labor Party in Glebe, 1891-2003*, Federation Press, Annandale, N.S.W

13. Schools

- Booker, Emily Jane, 1955- & De Vries, James Michael, 1963- & Cameron, Deborah Anne, 1958- & Forest Lodge Public School P & C Association 2008, Forest Lodge Public School 125 years young: 1883-2008, Forest Lodge Public School P & C Association, Glebe, N.S.W
- Collingwood, Lyn, and Glebe School. Glebe Public: *The Story of a School* / [Lyn Collingwood]. Glebe, N.S. W.: Glebe Public School, 2009. Print.
- Penson, Margaret., and Leichhardt Municipal Library. *The Glebe Ragged School /* Leichhardt, N.S.W.]: Leichhardt Municipal Library, 2001. Print. Leichhardt Library's Occasional Publication Ser.; No. 1.
- "St Scholastica's College Including Buildings and Their Interiors, Fencing And Gr". New South
- Wales Heritage Database. <u>Office of Environment and Heritage</u>. <u>https://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/heritageapp/ViewHeritageItemDetails.aspx?ID=2427706</u>

14. Social Conditions

- Beauchamp, Carl and Weir, Geoff, (editor.) *Come home you little bastards*. Editia, Manuka, A.C.T, 2016.Second ed. 2018. Born in inner-Sydney to an alcoholic mother and an absent father, Carl Beauchamp and his brother Neville ran wild until they were taken into care. That care turned out to be a nightmare, with the boys placed in separate boys' homes, and in Carl's case into the hands of sexual predators at the Charlton Boys Home in Glebe. Now demolished today the area consists of housing units between Charlton Lane, Avona Street and Forsyth Street.
- Couani, Anna. Beauty is now underfoot wherever we take the trouble to look https://sydneyreviewofbooks.com/new-essay-anna-couani-glebe/ 17 November, 2017
- Ellard, Jeanne & University of Sydney. Faculty of Arts 2006, *Valuing diversity: the politics of place in an inner Sydney suburb* thesis submitted 2006. Sydney Uni.
- <u>Glebe Care Homes for Children: https://www.glebesociety.org.au/socialhistory/glebe-care-homes-for-children/</u>
- Roberts, Alan, and Commonwealth Schools Commission. *Growing up*. Glebe, Sydney: [Sydney Centre for Educational and Social History], 1982. Social History of Glebe and Annandale; No. 7.
- Roberts, Alan Men's work, Schools Commission, Sydney 1981,

15. Sport

Glebe Hockey Club

Solling, Max Under the arches: a history of the Glebe District Hockey Club to 1993. Glebe District Hockey Club, Sydney, 1994.

Glebe Rowing Club

Bull, Josie L 1870, *The Glebe Rowing Club polka*, Sydney Elvy & Co. [1892?]Pianoforte Gallery, Sydney available online http://nla.gov.au/nla.obj-175978727

Solling, Max *The boatshed on Black Wattle Bay : Glebe Rowing Club, 1879-1993.* Glebe Rowing Club, Glebe, N.S.W, 1993.

Glebe Rugby League Football Club

- Solling, Max An act of bastardry: rugby league axes its first club: Glebe District Rugby League Football Club 1908 to 1929. Petersham, NSW Walla Walla Press, 2014
- Roberts, Alan, 1947--- Annandale Rugby League Team (Annandale, N.S.W.) -- Glebe Rugby League Team (Glebe, N.S.W.) (Glebe, N.S.W.) -- Commonwealth Schools Commission (Australia). Special Projects [Sydney]: Schools Commission, 1982.

16. Wartime

Holtham, Rod Glebe and the Great War: those from Glebe and Forest Lodge who served in World War 1 and the men who made the supreme sacrifice Australia. Army -- Registers of dead. -- Australia. Army -- Registers. -- Holtham, Rod, compiler. [Glebe, N.S.W.]: [Rod Holtham], 2014. – 2014

17. Women

- Summers Anne *Ducks on the Pond* 'has 2 chapters on Elsie set up (chapters 13 & 14) with great stories and references to Women's Lib founding in Glebe
- Elsie Women's Refuge: ca. 1974-2014 MLMSS 9661/Boxes 1-4, M LMSS 9661/Boxes 5X-8X Elsie Women's Refuge. Elsie Women's Refuge Records, Ca. 1974-2014 (1974). Web. TEXTUAL RECORDS Elsie Women's Refuge records, ca. 1974-2014
- Roberts, Alan Women [Sydney]: Schools Commission, 1981.
- Stories of Glebe women, past and present: a collection of articles and reflections from the members of Concerned Older Women (COW) Glebe [N.S.W.]: Concerned Older Women, 2009.

Young, Phil Thea Rowe: scenes from her life / [compiled] by Phil Young Glebe, N.S.W.: 2007.

18. Worship

St James Catholic Church

Wark, Anne Armour of light: History of the parish and details of windows and their donors, 2010

- Fletcher, Edward John & Hogan, Michael (Michael Charles), 1937- & *St James' Parish* (Forest Lodge, N.S.W.) 2002, St James' Parish, Forest Lodge: 125 years: 1877-2002, [Michael Hogan], Forest Lodge, N.S.W
- St James' Church, Forest Lodge: a chronicle of parish life (1877-1977) / compiled by John Fletcher. Available from The Secretary, St. James' Church, Forest Lodge, N.S.W. 2037.

St Johns Anglican Church

Church of England. Diocese of Sydney. Archbishop. Consecration of the Church of St. John the Evangelist, Bishopthorpe by His Grace the Archbishop of Sydney, May 2nd, 1911. Sydney: W.A. Pepperday &, Printers, 1911.

- Percival, Keith *A History of the parish of St John the Evangelist, Bishopthorpe, the Glebe.* St Johns church, 1987 [Out of print but digital or hard copies available from the parish]
- St. John's Anglican Church (Glebe, N.S.W.) & Society of Australian Genealogists 1856, *The registers of St John's Anglican Church, Bishopthorpe (Glebe), NSW, 1856-1934*. National Library -Microform

Sze Yup Temple

- Chan, Charmaine 1989, 'Sze Yup Temple in Glebe: the oldest Chinese temple in Sydney' Heritage (Australian Heritage Society), vol. 8, no. 2, pp. 6-10. Mitchell Library held; No. 4 (Mar./May 1977-May 1988; no. 95 (2001)-no. 128 (2009)
- Australian Broadcasting Corporation. Radio National 2007-02-27, Sze Yup Temple, Australian Broadcasting Corporation view online at ABC Radio National

19. Other

- Button, Clifford Norman, National Library of Australia and Glebe Presbyterian Church (Glebe, N.S.W.) *Glebe Presbyterian Church : past, present, and future.* The Church, [Sydney?, 1921.
- Carruthers, H. (Henry) & Penman, John & Rehoboth Methodist Church (Forest Lodge, N.S.W.) 1923, Rehoboth Methodist Church, St. John's Road, Forest Lodge: a short history, [The Church], Sydney NLA, University of Sydney

Solling, Max Methodism in Glebe 1843-1977.

Solling, Max The Glebe Congregational Church. 1975.

20. Stories of Glebe

- Corris, Peter https://theconversation.com/peter-corriss-cliff-hardy-was-a-genuine-australian-international-crime-fiction-hero-102473
 Particularly significant is the work of Peter Corris, whose Sydney detective Cliff Hardy first began tramping the mean streets of Glebe, Bondi, Palm Beach and all places in between in The Dying Trade (1980) and continues to do so. https://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/peter-corris-the-godfather-of-australian-crime-fiction-has-died-20180830-h14qi6.html
- Wilding, Michael wrote stories, Aspects of the Dying Process (1972), and a novel, Living Together (1974), set in and around <u>Balmain, Glebe</u> and <u>Paddington.</u>
 https://sydneyreviewofbooks.com/michael-wilding-crime-fiction/
- Smith , Bernard The Boy Adeodatus (1984), Those who know Bernard Smith, scholar and interpreter of the visual arts, will rightly expect his autobiography to be unconventional. No one can help fail to find it extraordinarily moving. This is the story of an illegitimate son and of the mother who decided to keep rather than destroy him. It is the story, too, of a foster mother who loved children, and of her extended family. Begun in homage to both mothers, the book also became the story of a son's search for the sexual vitality of his lost father. Highly acclaimed by critics, this extraordinary and moving autobiography recreates vividly the atmosphere of a Sydney suburb around World War I, and subtly explores the changing times and values of his childhood and youth.
- Morgan, Michelle . Racing the Moon Children's fiction. https://www.allenandunwin.com/browse/books/childrens-fiction/Racing-the-Moon-

Michelle-Morgan-9781743316351Joe Riley has to be a little creative to make pocket money in his rough and tumble neighbourhood of Glebe.

Taylor, Chris. The Body Thief Narrabri, New South Wales: LCT Productions Pty, 2015.

Writer, Rosie Scott, lived and worked in Glebe for the last years of her life Scott was married to the director and writer, Danny Vendramini, and had two daughters. Born in 1948 She died on 4 May 2017, from a brain tumour. https://www.bookcouncil.org.nz/writer/scott-rosie/ and https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rosie_Scott

21. Sight and Sound

Mcmanus, Phil. "Feeding a Growing City: The Glebe Island Abattoir and the Provision of Meat for Sydney. [Paper Presented at the Agrifood Research Network. Conference (8th: 2000: Tumbarumba, NSW).]." Rural Society 11.3 (2001): 243-53. Web.

Glebe bytes [videorecording] : oral history project

"Glebe Bytes was done in partnership with the Wireless House Project"--Container insert.

Credits: Co-ordinators, Julia Burns, Dugald Jellie; DVD production, Julia Burns.

Interviews and editing by Marla Priest ... [et al.]

Summary: "Glebe Bytes is a community-based oral history project that celebrates Glebe and its residents. 1 videodisc (DVD) (ca. 40 mins.) : sd., col. ; 4 3/4 in.

Food glorious food [sound recording] / Sarah Adey

Notes by Shirley Jones. Recorded on 15th March 2001[Sydney : Jessie Street National Women's Library]

Sarah Adey, owner-manager of Darling Mills restaurant in Glebe spoke about the daily routine of a restaurant. She not only described the 12 years which she has owned the Darling Mills restaurant, but also her life leading up to this. She also described the unusual building dating from 1852, but she concentrated mainly on her philosophy of food.

22. Valhalla Cinema

Kiely, Chris. History of Sydney 18.7.2015 'The Valhalla Cinema- a Glebe Gem'

Road: 'The Story of the Valhalla Cinema 'by Zoe Stojanovic- Hill 28.9.17 (article originally published in Honi Soit (see attached) https://overland.org.au/2017/09/paradise-on-glebe-point-road-the-story-of-the-valhalla-cinema/

The World Today 1.8.2005 (12.45.00) 'Valhalla is due to Close' Eleanor Hall, Brendan Trembath and Chris Kiely The World Today - Monday, 1 August, 2005 12:42:00 Reporter: Brendan Trembath

APPENDIX 1: Key Local Research Resources & Techniques

Appendix 1 Contents

Section	Item	Page
	Index	11
1	The Dictionary of Sydney	12
2	Trove	12
3	Archives Websites (1996-Now)	13
4	State Library of NSW	13
5	Council of Sydney Library Services	14
6	Ancestry Library Edition	14
7	Heritage Building Data Base	14
8	Sands Directory	14
9	ABI/Inform Data Base	14
10	Academic Search Premier	15
11	ProQuest Research Library	15
12	Australia/NZ Reference Centre	15
13	Statistics	15
14	ProQuest Australia and New Zealand	15
	(ANZ)Newstream	
15	Newspapers	15-16
16	Glebe Society Publications	16-17

1. The Dictionary of Sydney



https://dictionaryofsydney.org/place/glebe

https://dictionaryofsydney.org/place/forest_lodge

A good place to start is with The Dictionary of Sydney which is a website about the history of Sydney – its urban myths, characters, political players, writers, dreamers, intellectuals, sports people, criminals – anyone and everything that contributes to Sydney's story. Conceived in 2004, The Dictionary of Sydney is an independent, not-for-profit organisation. It grew out of an Australian Research Council project supported by the University of Sydney in partnership with University of Technology, Sydney (UTS), State Library of New South Wales and State Records, with the City of Sydney as industry partner. Launched in November 2009, since 2017, the Dictionary's major partner has been the State Library of New South Wales. However, In September 2018, the Dictionary of Sydney Inc was wound up and management of the Dictionary passed to the State Library of New South Wales. As the Dictionary has no ongoing financial support, publication of new content will cease when funding runs out.Max Solling, has written a summary of the history of Glebe and Forest Lodge and included his references, which will be useful for people's further research

2. Trove

Trove https://trove.nla.gov.au/ Trove is *yours*, a database, created and maintained by the National Library of Australia. Combined catalogue of Australian libraries. (No login or password required)

Trove helps you find and use resources relating to Australia. i.e. books, images, historic newspapers, maps, music, archives and more. It's more than a search engine. Trove is a data base which brings together content from libraries, museums, archives, repositories and other research and collecting organisations, big and small.. Trove is many things: a community, a set of services, an aggregation of metadata, and a growing repository of full text digital resources.

However, in most cases what you'll find in Trove is information about resources, or metadata, rather than copies of the items themselves. Depending on the type of item and where the metadata has come from, there'll be various ways for you to get a copy. (either purchase ,borrow from a library or a digital resource e.g. view online)

The number of results is enormous, as follows:

	Glebe	Forest Lodge
Books	883	1,352
Diaries, letters, archives	300	68
Digitised newspapers and more	707,210	2,028,576
Government gazettes	26,917	101,576
Journals , articles and Data sets	18,392	6,536

Lists	472	357
Maps	147	17
Music , sound and video	401	264
People and organisations	581	21
Pictures, photos and objects	3,371	286

3. Archived websites (1996 – now)

Snapshots of websites, web pages and online publications about Australia and Australians collected since 1996.

You can also do an advanced search https://trove.nla.gov.au/?q&adv=y and enter search terms in one or more of the fields: Keyword, Title, Creator or Subject

You will however need to be careful with some items as they are still listed as being at Leichhardt Library, despite the fact that Glebe became part of the City of Sydney in 2003.

4. State Library of NSW

State Library of NSW



https://www.sl.nsw.gov.au/

The Library collects a broad and representative range of published and original material, including rare printed material, originating in New South Wales, Australia and internationally. Under legal deposit, the Library receives all material published in New South Wales so as to preserve and make accessible the published record of the state.

You don't need a Library card to use the material on the shelves in the reading rooms.

It is a reference library so items are not for lending directly to you. However, some of the Library's books and other collection material be borrowed through other libraries. Speak to your public, academic or work library about requesting an interlibrary loan, usually for a small charge.

Use the Library's single search catalogue to https://www.sl.nsw.gov.au/research-and-collections#search-the-catalogue to find material in the Library's collections including published, unpublished material and most e-resources. Get a Library card to request and use material from the Library's collections including er-esources.

With a Library card, you can use most of the Library's e-resources from anywhere, anytime - you just need to be a New South Wales resident. Don't have a Library card but have a NSW public library card? Register your card to get instant access to the Library's e-resources. Your City of

Sydney Library card can now provide access to a selection of State Library of NSW online research resources.

For Glebe, Sydney there are 3,513 results in various formats For Forest Lodge, Sydney there are 5,467 Results.

5. City of Sydney Library Services

The City of Sydney Library Service

https://www.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/explore/libraries

Glebe Branch Library has a special Local History Collection kept in a separate locked cabinet which contains books and other resources. In the drawers below the glass cabinet is **the Local History Vertical file** which is a collection of newspaper clippings collected over many years before information became readily available through digitisation.

The Library Service provides access to research databases which fall into 2 categories – those you can access from home, and those you can access in library: https://www.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/explore/libraries/collections/research-homework-databases

Unless otherwise noted, the login for home research databases is your membership number without spaces.

6. Ancestry Library Edition

ACCESS in LIBRARY ONLY Family history records and research service.

7. Heritage Buildings Database

The State Heritage Inventory is a list of heritage items in New South Wales including Aboriginal Places, State Heritage Register, Interim Heritage Orders, State Agency Heritage Registers and Local Environmental Plans. Search the NSW heritage inventory database with listings for more than 20,000 heritage buildings and items on statutory lists in Sydney and NSW. (No login or password required)

The Heritage Division is directly responsible for maintaining Aboriginal Places and the State Heritage Register. A new combined map search is now available. For further information about Aboriginal Places and Sites refer to AHIMS Web Services . Whilst the Heritage Division seeks to keep the Inventory up to date, it is reliant on State agencies and local councils to provide their data. Always check with the relevant State agency or local council for the most up-to-date information.

8. Sands Sydney Directory

Sand Directory was published yearly from 1859 to 1932, listing householder and business names. City of Sydney Archives provides searchable access to the full set of directories.

9. ABI/Inform Database

This comprises ABI/INFORM Global, ABI/INFORM Trade and Industry, and ABI/INFORM Dateline. Business journals and newspapers, including full text AFR 2013+, Economist 1981+. 564 results for Glebe, Sydney e.g.

 MGR - Harold Park Paceway Residential Development - New South Wales Project Profile <u>Timetric</u>; London, (Aug 17, 2017).

- Sydney Installs Nation's First Public ChargePoint Networked Charging Station for Electric Vehicles Anonymous. Business Wire; New York 25 May 2010.
- Anglican Church puts Glebe up for sale Ross, Kelly. Money Management; Chatswood 20 Oct 2005: 5.

10. Academic Search Premier

Many areas of study are covered in this database of academic journals. e.g. By: Stead, Naomi. Architecture Australia. Jul/Aug2008, Vol. 97 Issue 4, p72-76. 5p. The article describe the architectural design of the Jubilee Grandstand in Backwattle Bay Park near Glebe, Sydney, New South Wales by Lacoste+Stevenson Architects.

11. ProQuest Research Library

This service provides one-stop access to thousands of full-text periodicals from one of the broadest, most inclusive general reference databases . 2,481 results e.g.

Some findings from an Australian local crime prevention case study <u>Clancey</u>, <u>Garner.Crime Prevention and Community Safety</u>; London <u>Vol. 17</u>, <u>Iss. 2</u>, (May 2015): 71-87.DOI:10.1057/cpcs.2015.1 Fieldwork in a postcode area of inner-Sydney (New South Wales, Australia) over an 18-month period (mid-2012-December 2013) revealed a number of key findings relevant to cri me prevention policies and practices.

12. Australian/NZ Reference Centre

EBSCO's selection of online magazines and newspapers from Australia and New Zealand arranged in alphabetical order by database. To search within a single database, click the listed database name. To select more than one database to search, check the boxes next to the databases and click Continue

13. Statistics

Demographic and economic statistics for the City of Sydney local government area. (No login or password required) https://profile.id.com.au/sydney/home

14. ProQuest Australia and New Zealand (ANZ) Newstream

This service offers full-text access to leading Australian and New Zealand newspapers. Combining content from Fairfax Australia and Fairfax New Zealand, News Limited, the Australian Broadcasting Corporation and APP newswires - 66,795 results ANZ Newsstand provides the very latest local, regional and national news and is excellent for sporting results.

15. Newspapers

Newspaper	Details
The Australian	Jan 1, 2001 - present
The Australian Financial	Articles from the AFR (2013+). Text only. 119 results e.g:
Review	NSW sells Glebe site for \$33m <u>Hutchinson, Samantha; Ruehl, Mercedes; Lenaghan, Nick.The Australian Financial Review;</u> Melbourne [Melbourne]06 Dec 2014: 39.
	WestConnex an Orwellian nightmare Randerson, Helen; Lodge, Forest; NSW. The Australian Financial Review; Melbourne 21 Oct 2016: 35.
The Daily Telegraph	Jan 1, 2001 – present

The Sydney Morning Herald	1830 - 1989 Free archive search engine includes photographs, obituaries and classifieds. Not all text is indexed. (No login or password required)	
The Sydney Morning Herald	1842 – 1954 The National Library's free archive of scanned Australian newspapers, including The Sydney Morning Herald. (No login or password required)	
The Sydney Morning Herald	dney Morning 996 + Text only archive. No photographs, obituaries or classifieds. Database: Australia/New Zealand Reference Centre – Publications	

IN LIBRARY ONLY

The Sydney Morning Herald	1955-1995 Archive search engine includes photographs and classifieds. No password required.
The Sydney Morning Herald	from 2006: Archive search engine includes photographs, obituaries and classifieds. See staff for access.

We have chosen a selection of items from the these resources using the subject headings Glebe, Sydney and Forest Lodge, Sydney. If you areSt looking for something very specific narrow down your search subject search to the actual topic or use an Advanced search.

16. The Glebe Society Publications

Publication	Details
The Glebe Society Bulletin	1969 - [Available in digitised form on The Glebe Society web site www.glebesociety.org.au ; hard copies from The Archivist, The Glebe Society and National Library of Australia, State Library of NSW and City of Sydney Library –Glebe Branch.
Glebe Society Monographs	The Glebe Society Monograph No. 1, November, 1972 "An alternative to inner urban expressways", by D.J. Potter. The Glebe Society Occasional Monograph No. 2 (Date?) "A
	north-western railway instead of an expressway, by John Gerofi and Jim Coombs.
	The Glebe Society Occasional Monograph No. 3 "Better public transport in Sydney's inner western and south-eastern suburbs" by J.P. Gerofi, 1980, 1981
Celebrating conservation and change in Glebe: 40 years of the Glebe Society	. The Glebe Society, 2009 prepared by Jeanette Knox [et al.]] City of Sydney Archives SRC 720.99441 GLEB, City of Sydney Archives SRC 720.99441 GLEB/2, Glebe Library LOCAL HISTORY 720.99441 GLEBE

A Strategic Plan for Glebe and Forest Lodge 2006 to 2011 and Action Plan for 2006	Partnerships to a Vibrant Community [electronic Resource]: / Presented by the Glebe Society Incorporated. Glebe, N.S.W.: Glebe Society, 2006. National Library, State Library of NSW.
Historic Glebe	Glebe Society (N.S.W.) St Phillip's (Glebe, N.S.W.) c1998. 27 page booklet format. These are guided walks with information about many of the buildings (public and private. The publication was preceded by The Glebe: fascination of a Victorian suburb. This is followed by three editions. Glebe Library LOCAL HISTORY 994.41 GLEB, Glebe Library REFERENCE 994.41 GLEBE. This has been superseded by Glebewalks web site https://glebewalks.com.au/
Superb Fairy-wren habitat in Glebe & Forest Lodge : a Community Based Conservation Project	Stevens, S. (Sue) & Glebe Society (N.S.W.) & City of Sydney's Environmental Grants Program 2008, , Glebe Society Inc, Glebe, N.S.W. Held in 9 Libs including NLA, SLNSW, Inner West